# Clavet Composite School SCC Minutes Wednesday, December 6, 2023

Present: Rhonda Lavoie, Chad Hunt, Jenn Waygood, Trisha Schultz, Donnita Derbyshire, Carol Klassen, Ashley Dennis, Michelle Spray, Linnea Schellenberg, Dawne Badrock, Brian Matisz, Peter Schmidt.

**Guest: Andrea Smeets** 

Regrets:

### **SCC Business**

Minutes from November 7, 2023 read by Linnea, adopted as read by Chad Hunt, seconded by Ashley Dennis.

## **Principal's Report**

Basketball season is underway. Teams look as follows:

- One team of each Senior boys and Senior girls both teams are doing well already
- Junior boys A & B: 43 boys at tryouts, could be a C team if another coach is found
- One team of Junior girls

Elementary Track Relay Program has started. There are about 55 kids and practices are held twice per week.

Servery is doing well and a good routine has been established. Recent hotdog day went well.

Band Program: A parent has approached school about starting a band program. Parent was meeting with division music coordinator. This program is scheduled to begin after Christmas with practices on Thursdays after school.

Community Strengths and Skills: Discussion about a list compiled several years ago to capture the skills and talents of our parents and community members; it is outdated now. It would be beneficial to create and maintain a new list to further encourage parent and community engagement in supporting our school and students.

Holiday Banquet: SCC approved the school to use necessary equipment for the banquet. More information to be shared soon regarding this event scheduled for December 22, 2023.

### **Other Business**

Brick Club and Expo: Andrea Smeets shared about expansion of the after-school Clavet Brick Builders Club (formerly Lego Club). It will begin in January and will cost \$10 each. Working toward building brick supply. Seeking support from SCC for donation for prizes at the Clavet Brick Expo (formerly Lego Expo). Expo is scheduled for March 3-4, 2024. SCC voted to donate \$200 for the 2024 Expo.

#### Financials:

September 2023 Balance	\$2963.66
Expenses (Welcome Back BBQ)	\$606.72
Current Balance	\$2356.94

Students on SCC: We have extended the invitation to two SLC students to join the SCC (one grade 11 and one grade 12 student).

Edsby: A large number of parents have started using Edsby. The Edsby clinic has been put on hold. We continue to encourage its use as the primary communication tool for the school.

Report Cards on Edsby: All Term 1 report cards were made available through Edsby. SCC members provided feedback about the struggle to review report cards using a mobile device. We would like to see format fixed within app or a pdf option available for download in order to more easily view these reports. Peter Schmidt to share our feedback accordingly.

SCC Fall Orientation: Scheduled session was cancelled and will not be offered by District. A Prairie Spirit School Division SCC Fall Orientation 2023/24 package was distributed. This will be reviewed at our next SCC meeting.

Provincial Collective Agreement: SCC has received communication from the Saskatchewan Teachers' Federation (STF); it will be shared with members electronically. Dawne Badrock shared details from the <u>Letter to Prairie</u> <u>Spirit families</u> that was distributed on November 2, 2023.

#### **Next Meeting**

The next meeting is scheduled to be held on Wednesday, January 17, 2024 at 5:30 PM at the school.